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‘THE  WHISPER’
Official Newsletter of Bowen Zonta Club Inc.
District 24   Area 7  Club 1476

June 2005
WHAT’S  HAPPENING

Tonight’s Meeting

At the last board meeting an idea was raised to help with fundraising, namely the promotion and sale of "Zonta" merchandise (eg Zonta pens, cards, books etc). With this in mind, could you all bring "all & everthing" that is "Zonta property" so that an evaluation can be made of which items are suitable for this purpose. Also this "mini stocktake" will enable everyone to be aware of those kind members willing "to take care of and store" 'Zonta equipment' used for specific functions as the need arises.

Thanking you in advance for your help in this task!

regards

Angela Cornwell
Handover dinner 13 July – social night, please plan to bring partners.

Slate of candidates on back page.

NEXT  MEETING

Wednesday 13th July
7pm Castle Motor Lodge
Apologies to

Angela Cornwell
4786 1496 (h)
4785 1255 (W)

Remember if no apology received, full payment for dinner is owed to the club.
CONTACTS

President


Laraine Smith

4785 1230


lfsmith0@tpg.com.au
Treasurer


Maxine Todd


4785 2236


gmttomatoes@bigpond.com
Secretary


Karole Bayldon

4785 2917


karole.bayldon@bigpond.com
( From the desk of the Editor     
Any items of interest you wish published, write to the editor or email your info, we want an entertaining and informative newsletter.  


The Editor


Bowen Zonta Club Newsletter


PO Box 1023


BOWEN  QLD  4805


Email: dympian.lee@bigpond.com
Committee Reports

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

MEMBERSHIP:

Report from Membership and Classification Committee

At our May meeting, two new members were inducted into our Club:  Carol Ann Barrett and Leonie Cunningham. 

Carol Ann is a grazier operating from her property at Salisbury Plains.  In her “spare time” Carol Ann produces some of the most beautiful handicraft including mats, patchwork etc.  

Leonie is a Senior Customer Service Officer at the Centrelink office in Bowen.  Leonie has a interesting work history having worked at the Medical Centre in Bowen, with the Blue Nurses Respite Centre and with Murroona Gardens Aged Care.

Both of the new members were volunteers helping at our Birthing Kit Assembly Day and with the Bush Dance.  Welcome to the club Carol Ann and Leonie.

At our 8th June meeting we will see the induction into the club of four new members:

Hortense Ingram, Bev Lowcock, Georgina Pio and Margaret Sallway.

Hortense attended two meetings last year but family commitments took her out of the country for a period of time.

Bev who is a teacher at the High School assisted us with the Bush Dance earlier in the year.  

Georgina and her family have recently moved to Bowen and have recently purchased Bowen Retravision and Margaret was a member a couple of years back and because of family commitments had to resign for a period of time. Margaret was another volunteer who assisted at our Birthing Kit Assembly Day.

When the ladies give us their profiles we will be able to learn more of their history.  Talking of profiles, THERE ARE STILL SOME PROFILES MISSING.  Members, if you are one of the guilty ones please supply your profile as soon as possible.  Remember Cheryl is always looking for an excuse to fine us.

At our May meeting, I requested all members to complete a form to update their information.  I will follow up any members who were absent at the May meeting to have them update their information.  Some of information is out of date with changes in careers, telephone numbers etc.

Rhonda for your information:

Email addresses for new members:

Bev Lowcock

blowc1@eq.edu.au
Margaret Sallway
margaret7@bigpond.com
Georgina Pio
       chrispio@retravision.com.au
Carol Ann Barrett  salisburyplains@bigpond.com.au
Leonie Cunningham
chams@tpg.com.au
Nanette Hansen
knhbowen@bigpond.com
Not joining until August
Lynette Klukas
STATUS OF WOMEN

Rhonda
PROGRAM

FUNDRAISING
Next event on the calendar is manning the gates for the BOWEN SHOW.  Remember we were to nominate our preferred time for the roster.  President will discuss this in detail tonight.  We need more men!
At the last board meeting an idea was raised to help with fundraising, namely the promotion and sale of "Zonta" merchandise (eg Zonta pens, cards, books etc). With this in mind, could you all bring "all & everthing" that is "Zonta property" so that an evaluation can be made of which items are suitable for this purpose. Also this "mini stocktake" will enable everyone to be aware of those kind members willing "to take care of and store" 'Zonta equipment' used for specific functions as the need arises.

Thanking you in advance for your help in this task!

regards

Angela Cornwell

Grapevine
Thought this was worth passing on:

Talk about learning something new every day.


 A 26-year old man decided to have a cup of coffee. He took a cup of water and put it in the microwave to heat it up (something that he had done numerous times before). I am not sure how long he set the timer for, but he wanted to bring the water to a boil. When the timer shut the oven off, he removed the cup from the oven. As he looked into the cup, he noted that the water was not boiling, but suddenly the water in the cup "blew up" into his face. The cup remained intact until he threw it out of his hand, but all the water had flown out into his face due to the build up of energy. His whole face is blistered and he has 1st and 2nd degree burns to his face, which may leave scarring.

He also may have lost partial sight in his left eye. While at the hospital, the doctor who was attending to him stated that this is a fairly common occurrence and water (alone) should never be heated in a microwave oven. If water is heated in this manner, something should be placed in the cup to diffuse the energy such as a wooden stir stick, tea bag, etc., (nothing metal).

It is however a much safer choice to boil the water in a tea kettle.

General Electric's Response:

Thanks for contacting us; I will be happy to assist you. The e-mail that you received is correct. Micro waved water and other liquids do not always bubble when they reach the boiling point. They can actually get superheated and not bubble at all. The superheated liquid will bubble up out of the cup when it is moved or when something like a spoon or tea bag is put into it.

To prevent this from happening and causing injury, do not heat any liquid for more than two minutes per cup. After heating, let the cup stand in the microwave for thirty seconds before moving it or adding anything into it.

Here is what our local science teacher had to say on the matter: "Thanks for the microwave warning. I have seen this happen before. It is caused by a phenomenon known as super heating. It can occur anytime water is heated and will particularly occur if the vessel that the water is heated in is new, or when heating a small amount of water (less than half a cup).

What happens is that the water heats faster than the vapor bubbles can form. If the cup is very new then it is unlikely to have small surface scratches inside it that provide a place for the bubbles to form. As the bubbles cannot form and release some of the heat has built up, the liquid does not boil, and the liquid continues to heat up well past its boiling point.

What then usually happens is that the liquid is bumped or jarred, which is just enough of a shock to cause the bubbles to rapidly form and expel the hot liquid. The rapid formation of bubbles is also why a carbonated beverage spews when opened after having been shaken."

If you pass this on you could very well save someone from a lot of pain and suffering.

ZONTA CLUB OF BOWEN Inc.

SLATE OF CANDIDATES 2005/2006
	POSITION
	NAME
	COMMITTEE MEMBERS
	

	President
	Laraine Smith
	
	

	Vice President
	Karole Bayldon
	
	

	Secretary
	Angela Cornwell
	
	

	Treasurer
	Bon Wharley
	
	

	Finance & Fundraising (Chairpersons)
	Jan Pearce & Lyn Allison
	J Jurgens;        L Smith;           L Cunningham;  M James;    T Mayhew;     L Tickle; 

C Barrett               
	

	Membership (Chairperson)
	Lynette Klukas
	L Allison
	

	Program (Chairperson)
	Cheryl Vennard
	B Wharley;  K Bayldon
	

	Status of Women (Chairperson)
	Rhonda Nilsson
	V Hickmott;  J Pearce;        A Cornwell;  T Mayhew
	

	PR & communications 
	Linda Tickle
	
	

	United Nations & Advocacy
	Von Hickmott
	
	

	Newsletter
	Rhonda Nilsson
	
	

	Attendance
	Therese Mayhew
	
	

	Raffles
	Malda James
	
	

	Archives
	Julie Jurgens
	
	

	Directors
	· J Jurgens

· V Hickmott

· M James
	
	


DON’T FORGET BOARD MTG HIGH SCHOOL 
WED 6th July 5pm
The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of Zonta International[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.png]





















 “Advancing the status of women”
PAGE  
Page 2
 “Our land must remain their everlasting sanctuary”

